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Mr. Chairman, 

I have the honour to speak on behalf of the European Union and its Member States.  

The Candidate Countries the Republic of North Macedonia
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The EU and its Member States, which are among the leading donors, recognize the continued 
progress made through a comprehensive approach to mine action. However, the EU considers 
that the international community should multiply necessary synergies. We believe in, and call 
for reinforced collaboration between States, the UN and other relevant international 
organisations and institutions, the African Union and other regional organisations, the 
International Committee of the Red Cross (ICRC) and specialised NGOs. Reinforced 
cooperation may strengthen the efforts of the affected States in an effective and sustainable 
way. We support the promotion of regional and sub-regional cooperation, capacity building, 
information sharing and awareness raising, as well as dedicated strategies, bearing in mind the 
need for national ownership.  

Although mines and explosive remnants of war share their indiscriminate character with IED’s, 
the required action differs. Addressing the IED growing threat requires identification and 
disruption of the networks and supply chains responsible in order to stop the modus operandi 
and techniques. Enhanced cooperation and partnerships would improve analysis and 
information sharing which are key for an effective approach.   
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We note with high appreciation, the streamlining of the resolution and the call to comply with 
international obligations related to mine action, such as the Ottawa Convention, the Convention 
on Cluster Munition as well as Protocol V of the Convention on Certain Conventional 
Weapons. UN Member States must remain committed in promoting respect for International 
Humanitarian Law (IHL) and International Human Rights Law (IHRL). Furthermore, we 
welcome the fact that it recognises the efforts of the Inter-Agency Coordination Group on Mine 
Action and the African Union on mine action.  

We thank delegations, particularly those co-sponsoring the resolution, for their constructive 
engagement on the draft resolution and look forward to its adoption by consensus. 

Thank you. 


